Annual Report Form – Special Interest Groups of the MAA

POMSIGMAA Report for Calendar Year 2008

Basic SIGMAA Identification Information:

NAME OF SIGMAA:

SIGMAA for the Philosophy of Mathematics

NAME AND OFFICE OF INDIVIDUAL COMPLETING THIS FORM:

Michael Scudder, Secretary

DATE OF SUBMISSION:

2008-03-03

SIGMAA ACRONYM:

POM-SIGMAA

DATE OF APPROVAL OF INITIAL CHARTER:

2002-11-09

URL FOR OFFICIAL SIGMAA WEB PAGE:

http://mathserv.monmouth.edu/coursenotes/gold/POMSIGMAAHome.html

Administrative Information:

NAMES AND OFFICES OF CURRENT (2008) SIGMAA OFFICERS:

(as of February 1, 2009):

Past Chair  Martin Flashman

Chair  Kevin Iga

Program Director  Carl Behrens

Secretary  Mike Scudder

Treasurer  Thomas Drucker

Public Information Officer Bonnie Gold

SIGMAA Activity during 2008:

EVENTS AT NATIONAL MEETINGS:

(Please provide a list and brief description of activities sponsored by or associated with your SIGMAA at the Winter Mathematics Meetings held in January 2007 or at Math Fest held in August 2007.  If activities were jointly sponsored or supported by another group (e.g., an MAA committee), please note.  Please attach a copy of minutes of your annual business meeting, if available.)

At MathFest 2008, in Madison, WI, Morris W. Hirsch (University of Wisconsin) gave an invited POMSIGMAA address, "Mathematics:  the divine madness." 

Winter Mathematics Meetings, January 2008:

On Monday, January 7 POMSIGMAA had its winter business meeting, featuring an invited address, “How Applied Mathematics Became Pure,” by Penelope Maddy, of the Department of Logic and Philosophy of Science at the University of California Irvine.  A reception followed.  

POMSIGMAA also held a contributed papers session at the Winter Mathematics Meetings. Abstracts can be found at http://mathserv.monmouth.edu/coursenotes/gold/PhilOfMathCPS.htm
The Chair of POMSIGMAA, Martin Flashman offered a minicourse at the meeting:  Minicourse #13: Teaching and the Philosophy of Mathematics, organized by Martin E. Flashman, Humboldt State University

Minutes for the POMSIGMAA 2008 business meeting held 7 January 2008:

     See attachment

EVENTS AT SECTION MEETINGS:

(Please describe any known involvement of your SIGMAA at meetings of Sections of the MAA during 2008.  If none, please indicate.)

None.

EVENTS AT MEETINGS OTHER THAN REGULAR MAA MEETINGS:

(Please describe any activities of your SIGMAA during 2008 at meetings other than national or section MAA meetings.  Include dates and locations.  If none, please indicate.)

None

MEETINGS OF YOUR SIGMAA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE/BOARD:

(Please indicate the process by which your SIGMAA officers met and/or did business during 2008, including frequency success of your process.)

The Executive Committee met at …

Mathfest, 2008, and at the National Meetings of 2008. Other discussions among the members of the executive committee took place through e-mail correspondence. These meetings helped in organizing for upcoming programs, elections, preparing reports, budgets, and concluding the revision of the charter.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS:

(Please describe your SIGMAA’s nomination/election process for selecting officers during 2008.  Include dates and an estimate of the level of participation by SIGMAA members.)

Elections were not held in 2008.

ELECTRONIC SIGMAA SERVICES:

(Please describe utilization during 2008 of electronic services, such a e-mailing to the SIGMAA membership, web page development, listserv activity, electronic newsletter, etc.  Comment on the success of such activities or problems encountered.)

There were about 250 messages exchanged through our listserv on various topics, including “Godel and axioms” and “Logical positivism, real and caricature”. The Wikipedia definition of a mathematical object was also improved after some discussion on the list server. The web site has been kept updated  and has the newsletters that were published as well as other useful information. All of our reports (treasurer's report, secretary's report, annual meeting minutes) are available to our members on our web page, and we recently began posting invited talks, when made available by the speakers, on our web page.

Events of interest to members, such as activities at upcoming meetings, were described in emails distributed to the list.

****

OTHER BENEFITS OF SIGMAA MEMBERSHIP PROVIDED:

(Please describe any services, other than electronic services, provided to your SIGMAA’s membership during 2008.  Examples might be hard copy mailings of welcome letters to new members, a mailed newsletter or journal, etc.)

Two newsletters were mailed in 2008, one electronically, the other by US mail.

BUDGET/EXPENSE ISSUES:

(Please describe your SIGMAA’s experience during 2008 relative to expenditures and preparation of a budget for the 2009 year.)

The SIG remains solvent.  Budgeting is difficult because speakers have generally not been invited by the budget deadline, and because attendance at receptions is difficult to predict.

SUMMARY FOR 2008:

SUCCESSFUL IDEAS TO SHARE:

(Please list several of the most successful activities (events, services, etc.) of your SIGMAA during 2008 that other SIGMAAs might adopt or emulate.)

We planned a joint panel discussion, with HOMSIGMAA, for the 2009 Winter Mathematics Meeting. We're exploring the possibility of a joint activity with the SIGMAA on RUME.

 ISSUE BIN:

(Please list any issues that arose during 2008 that should be considered by the Department of Programs and Services and/or the Committee on SIGMAAs.  Thank you for your input.)

